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General Council Meeting

 
March 14, 2017

Minutes

Attendance by Sign In

General Council Meeting 
I. Call to Order 
by President Griffith at 5:07pm.
II. Minutes from February 14th, 2017 General Council Meeting
Minutes approved. 
III. Additions to Agenda


None.
IV. Executive Board Reports 

A) President Amber Griffith: Senate Council Meeting: the Chancellor wants to make sure there is a continued active engagement on topic of immigration and other issues. Pitt is a potential sanctuary campus; no statement has been made yet because there is a lot to consider, e.g., state funds may be withheld. 

A policy for intimate relationships between professors and students has been created. The policy states professors should not be in an intimate relationships if power dynamics are unequal or you have an influence on the person’s pay or success. It is put out there to set rules for these types of relationships

There is a Plenary on 3/29. It will cover current events throughout the country and start a conversation. It is from 12-3pm in the WPU Assembly Room.
B) Vice President Kenrick Fernandes: No report.  
C) Faculty Advisor Tara Meyer: The Pitt Pay System is changing. All of the log in and authorizations need to be re done because they are switching systems. You will receive a lot of information soon. 

The Grad Expo Workshop is from 3:30-4:30 on 3/24. It is the ‘Nuts and Bolts of Grant Writing’ and will cover all of the paperwork and things you need to know if submitting grant in academic environment. Laura Kingsley will be presenting the information, and this material is relevant to everyone. 

We are working on modernizing the policy on remote attendance at graduate student thesis defenses. Right now the committee members have to present for at least the overview or defense, and only one committee member can be remote. We are modernize the policy to match modern technology and expectations. This will take a low time to change. 

A bus trip to DC for the science march on 4/22 is being organized. There are currently two full buses; there are maybe 15 seats left. We need department GSOs to help financially and participate. We plan on leaving at 4am and returning home late that day. Currently it is faculty and students from the Chemistry Department, Medical School, and Duquesne Chemistry. Contact Kelly George (klg84@pitt.edu) for more information. 

The Science Policy Group is a new organization. Tomorrow there is a meet and greet at Hemingways from 5-7pm. On March 30th there is a Panel discussion in the WPU focusing on what is science policy what are the current challenges and barriers to evidence getting into policy. Following the panel there will be a break out session. For more information you can email sessions.pittsciencepolicy@gmail.com, or like the facebook group. Looking for department GSOs to donate supplemental funds to our event. 
D)  Administrative Assistant Allison Gremba: There are still Supplemental Department Funds available. 
E) Social/Programs Coordinator Allison Gremba: There will be another happy hour next month at Peter’s Pub. 
F) Website/Communications Kenrick Fernandes: No report. 
V.  Internal Committees
A) GPSG: On 3/14 we voted yes to support research on smoking use on Pitt’s campus. There was 85% support from 500 graduate students surveyed. A study abroad grant will issue new passports to students starting in fall, the 1st 200 students that apply will get a new passport; this is only for US students. Pitt day in Harrisburg is on 3/21; there is free transportation and lunch, it is an opportunity to meet leadership; upi can register online. There is free admission and dinner to free arts encounters, this was originally just offered to UG students. You cannot post signs on city property, you will get a $300 fine. GPSG supplemental funding is still available; only $3000/$20,000 budgeted has been used. A new ad hoc committee was created to explore an alternative to blackboard. Received Title IX training at the end of the meeting. As a teaching assistant you are considered a responsible employee that means if a student discloses sexual assault you need to report to the Univ. On 3/26 TedX will be at Pitt, tickets are $10. 
B) Grad Expo: The Grad Expo is on 3/24. Please come out and support the grad students at Pitt!
C)  Teaching Awards: Need volunteers to help with judging!
E) Summer Research Grant: No report. 
F) GSO Policy and Sexual Assault: No report. 
G) Diversity and Inclusion: We are putting together a survey to distribute at the end of the month. This will measure the graduate student climate on topics of diversity and inclusion. We have a list of questions that need to be approved. It will be open the whole month in April. We want as many responses as possible. From that we will figure out what events we want to hold. To help fund diversity and inclusion events we want you to consider shifting funds from the Peer Professionalization Workshop to the Diversity and Inclusion committee. 
VI. External A&S Committees: 
A) A&S Dietrich Council: Changes being made to the college of general studies - Early stages of redesigning the program and appointment of an associate dean with academic oversight who would report to John Twyning Associate Dean of Undergraduate Studies

The Dietrich School Diversity Committee - Positions within councils and the roles of these positions are to be made much more transparent and accessible through the university website.  All positions will have an open nomination distributed by faculty and those in charge of selection will undergo bias training for fair selection.

Reports from the Graduate and Undergraduate Council involving changes being made to the OMET's. Questions now ask students to rate on individual attributes rather than broad questions on overall effectiveness to reduce bias.

Requirements for Faculty Tenure - Early talks were made to change requirements for faculty tenure.  Discussed changes would broaden requirements to potentially include work done outside of academics depending on the field of study.  This will be discussed in greater detail next meeting.
B) A&S PBC: PBC met on Friday, February 17th.  At this meeting we went over the 5th goal (Embrace the World) of the Plan for Pitt and discussed the progress of the Dietrich School over the past year in working toward the Plan for Pitt's goal.  We also reviewed the executive summary of all the goals (which had been discussed at prior meetings).  The executive summary will be sent, along with the more detailed breakdown of each goal and each metric used, to the university committee responsible for overseeing the Plan for Pitt.
C) A&S Grad Council: Moving forward with peer mentoring handbook. Writing up document to go up to graduate council. 
VII. Old or Unfinished Business
A) Grad Student Union Support Letter: Changes: The group is the Dietrich School of Arts and Sciences Graduate Student Organization. Grad student employees and grad student works are used interchangeably, and should be consistent. Semicolon after every bullet point. 

Talk with your departments and send all changes by March 24th. The new draft will be sent before the next meeting for review. 

VIII. New Business

A) GPSG Statement of Support for International Students: One of the other schools proposed that the GPSG put out an apolitical statement of support for international students. We will vote on this at the next GPSG meeting and we want feedback from the GSO. Currently there is no draft, but it will be along lines of sanctuary city, but a softer step. Majority in favor of support. 
B) GPSG Student IDs for Graduate Student Spouses: At CMU spouses of graduate students also receive a school id. This would be a way to get spouses more involved with official recognition. This does not exist for Pitt faculty- they receive benefits (reduced tuition and healthcare), but no id and they can’t access the library. Currently there are no details, they just want to see if it’s possible. Comment: energy could be put toward better issues. 
IX. Announcements
A) Cultural studies has a work in progress colloquium. It includes presentation from English, Theatre, and    

Communications followed by Q&A. It is 3/23 from 12-2pm in the WPU Dining Room B. 
X. Having no further business, President Griffith calls for motion to adjourn meeting


Meeting adjourned, 5:50pm.
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